


● Students have a Constitutional right to demonstrate as long as it is 
civil and not disruptive 

● We will respect students’ rights to participate, or not participate, in 
any walkout or demonstration 

● Students who choose to walk out should be allowed to without verbal 
or physical restraint but are subject to consequences equal to the 
rules that are violated while protesting 

● Teachers, as adults who have great influence, have a responsibility to 
not display favor toward some students’ points of view over others 

● We all have opinions related to national issues; however, our primary 
responsibility as educators in the workplace is to provide for the 
safety, well-being, and supervision of our students 

● Students have a right to protest. We respect this right, while also 
maintaining a caring and safe environment for all students 

● We will fulfill our obligation as educators to provide supervision and 
instruction for students who choose to remain in the building and 
learn during a walkout 

 
Students who participated in campus walkouts were informed about the 
absence policies related to walking off campus during the school day. The 
expectation of faculty and staff during a walkout is to carefully supervise 
students while they are on school premises during the school day. 
 
Additionally, South Pasadena Unified School District works in tandem with 
local authorities who have a successful history of demonstrating diligence 
and care for our community. 
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